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	Members, STATE BOARD of EDucation
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	SUBJECT:
	Standardized Testing and Reporting (STAR) Program: One Year Extension of Educational Testing Service (ETS) California Standards Test (CST) California Achievement Test, Sixth Edition (CAT/6) Survey Contract


	The State Board of Education (SBE) designated ETS as the contractor for the California Standards Tests (CSTs) and the designated achievement test during April 2002 for three years (2002-03, 2003-04, and 2004-05). At that time, the SBE members stated that they would consider extending the contract for up to two years if the Program was reauthorized beyond December 31, 2004. Senate Bill (SB) 1448 signed by the Governor on August 16, 2004, reauthorized the STAR Program through December 31, 2010.

Developing a Request for Submission and designating a new contractor requires a minimum of six months. The timeline for the development of the tests that will be administered during 2006 must begin before the Request for Submission and selection process could be completed. Due to the nature of the legislative process in California, including the final authorization or rejection of bills that capsulate the STAR program, the timeline for developing a Request for Submission was seriously impacted.
California Department of Education (CDE) is working with ETS and its subcontractors to resolve the delays that were experienced with delivery of the 2004 STAR Student Reports and anticipates that 2005 reports will be correct and delivered on time. Therefore, CDE will request that SBE approve extending the ETS contract to 

December 31, 2006, at its November 2004 meeting. This extension will allow for administering the CSTs and CAT/6 Survey during spring 2006, reporting the 2006 results, providing districts to opportunity to correct 2006 student demographic data for API and AYP calculations, and transitioning the Program to a new contractor, if this is required.
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